
 

 

  
 
 
 
 

ACTIVE TRAVEL FUND - DOVECOTE LANE, BEESTON 

 

A scheme is proposed on Dovecote Lane, Beeston, as part of Nottinghamshire County Council’s Active Travel 

Fund Programme. The scheme proposes motor vehicles are prohibited from accessing Dovecote Lane from 

Middle Street and vice versa as a trial. This will involve the introduction of an Experimental Traffic Regulation 

Order. The experimental prohibition is to be enforced by three planters which will be installed in the 

carriageway at the northern end of Dovecote Lane between West End and Middle Street, near to numbers 2 

and 4 Highfield Court, these will physically prevent the route being used as a through-route for motor vehicles 

while maintaining access for pedestrians and cyclists. The closure will provide a quiet route for cyclists and 

link the National Cycle Network route 6 to the town centre and wider cycle network.    

 

For more information about the scheme proposals visit www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/dovecotelane. 

 

Before proceeding further, a consultation is being undertaken on the proposal. The consultation will 
commence on Thursday 17 March 2022 and will run for four weeks.  Responses can be submitted 
through the consultation website, www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/dovecotelane, which is also accessible 
by the QR code below. Letters will also be accepted when sent to the address below. Please ensure 
your response is submitted by Wednesday 13 April 2022; the replies will help to inform 
Nottinghamshire County Council’s decision-making process. 
 

               

 

If you would like to find out more about how your data will be used, please see Nottinghamshire County 

Council’s and Via East Midland’s privacy notices www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/global-content/privacy and 

www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 

 

Steve Millington, Senior Projects Manager, Via East Midlands, Bilsthorpe Depot, Bilsthorpe Business 

Park, Bilsthorpe, Nottinghamshire, NG22 8ST.   

QR code to access the consultation: 


